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13 June 2024 

 

Senator Glenn Sterle 

Chair 

Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee 

Parliament House 

CANBERRA ACT 2600 

 

 

 

Dear Chair 

 

I refer to the appearance of the Australian Transport Safety Bureau (ATSB) before the Rural 

and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee at the 2023-24 Budget Estimates 

hearing on Wednesday, 29 May 2024. 

 

During the hearing, I responded to questions from Senator the Hon Bridget McKenzie about 

ATSB investigation AI-2018-010 Aerodrome design standards and the Bulla Road Precinct 

development at Essendon Fields Airport, Melbourne, Victoria (pages 120 and 121 of the 

Proof Hansard). 

 

I noted that the report was commissioned in October 2018. In fact, AI-2018-010 was 

commissioned in January 2018. I also incorrectly advised the draft report was released for 

consultation two times. It was three. 

 

I would appreciate if you would note this for the information of the Committee. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Patrick Hornby 

General Counsel 


